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Development Permit (DP2021-0259) Summary 
 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, The Mustard Seed was in need of additional space to provide for a temporary shelter. The proposed land use application enables The Mustard Seed to use a portion of the church to provide for temporary 

overflow shelter. A development permit (DP2021-0259) for a temporary shelter was submitted by The Mustard Seed on 2021 January 14, and is under review. The proposed temporary shelter is anticipated to accommodate approximately 100 

people and provides amenities including sleeping accommodations, shower, washrooms, laundry, and dining area. Pick-up and drop-off service for clients is provided via private shuttle service. Council’s approval of the proposed land use 

amendment is required to accommodate for this development. 
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